
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

 
September 26, 2017 

 
 
 
PLUS, LLC 
ATTN:  Jay Gupta, Director 
733 Summer Street, Suite 506 
Stamford, CT  06901 
 
SUBJECT: U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION DENIAL OF PLUS, LLC 

REQUEST FOR WITHHOLDING INFORMATION FROM PUBLIC DISCLOSURE 
 
Dear Mr. Gupta: 
 
By letter and affidavit dated August 16, 2017, received on August 29, 2017, you requested that 
information be withheld from public disclosure pursuant to Title 10 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations (10 CFR), Part 2, Section 2.390(a)(4).  In particular, you requested that in 
Attachment B, pages 16-27 of the Supplemental Information be withheld from public disclosure.   
 
Your reasons for requesting our withholding of this information from public disclosure were that 
these documents contain proprietary information that (1) has not been made available to the 
public and has been held in confidence by Plus LLC since its inception and continues to remain 
confidential, (2) is of a type of customary held in confidence, (3) is being transmitted to U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) in confidence, (4) is neither available in public sources 
nor generally in public domain, and (5) is highly likely to cause substantial harm to Plus LLC’s 
competitive position because it will permit competitors to create similar products and either 
reduce or foreclose future business opportunities.   
 
We have reviewed the documents in your amendment request and all of the supporting 
information in accordance with the requirements of 10 CFR 9.17 and 10 CFR 2.390, and have 
concluded the documents do not contain information that should be withheld from public 
disclosure and that contain proprietary, confidential commercial and/or financial information. 
Accordingly, we have concluded that the information sought to be withheld from public 
disclosure does not meet the requirements of 10 CFR 9.17 and 10 CFR 2.390.  Therefore, your 
request to withhold Attachment B, pages 16-27 of the Supplemental Information, from public 
disclosure is denied. 
 
The staff cannot return any portion of the document in question because the NRC needs to 
retain the information in the document to review your August 16, 2017, application for 
amendment of your NRC License No. 06-35274-01E.  In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390(c), the 
information sought to be withheld will be placed in the Commission’s Public Document Room 
6 days from the date of this letter. 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a 
copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records component of NRC’s ADAMS.  ADAMS 
is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at Shirley.xu@nrc.gov or at (301) 415-5477. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Shirley S. Xu 
Materials Safety Licensing Branch 
Division of Material Safety, States, Tribal,  
  and Rulemaking Programs 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
  and Safeguards 
 

Docket No. 030-38874 
License No. 06-35274-01E 
Mail Control No. 600110 
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